The Waynesville ABC Board held their regular scheduled meeting November 19, 2024 at the
office. Present at the meeting were Danny Wingate, Ray Ezell, Kathy Smith, John Sears, and
Mark Strugnell. Chairman Wingate called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

There was no conflict of interest with the items on the agenda. Minutes from the October
meeting ware approved by Kathy and John.

The General Manager gave the following sales report.

October 2024 October 2023

Liquor Sales...$431,461.30 Liquor Sales...$333,423.30

Mixed Beverage Sales...$103,380.08 Mixed Beverage Sales...$99,752.02
Wine Sales...$1,342.00 Wine Sales...$679.00
Total...$536,183.38 Total...$433,854.32

There was a sales increase of 23.59% in October 2024 compared to October 2023

The financial statements were reviewed by the board.

The Waynesville ABC store had a trash can set on fire on Sunday November 17th. at 6:15 p.m.
The person responsible was arrested and charged and trespassed from the property permanently.

The Waynesville ABC board approved the contract with RLC Service Group Inc. for snow
removal for the winter season.

The board also approved the holiday hours for Christmas Eve will be 9 a.m-4p.m.

The Waynesville ABC store has Bouge Sound Distillery scheduled for a tasting on November
29" from 3p.m.-6p.m.

The Waynesville ABC board is also looking into the NC Cooperative Liquid Assets Securities
System for financial retainment.

At the conclusion of their regular scheduled meeting Danny moved to adjourn the meeting at

10:30 a.m.; motion carried.
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